

Law & Democracy **Legal Services**

The Transport Secretary Department for Transport Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR United Kingdom

Please Ask For: David Gill

Direct Dial:

(0116) 257 2626 Ext: 626

Email:

david.gill@oadby-wigston.gov.uk

Website:

www.oadby-wigston.gov.uk

Date:

30 March 2022

Dear Sirs

Re: Potential Dangers to Pedestrians from E-scooters and Mobility Scooters.

I am instructed to write to you on behalf of the Licensing and Regulatory Committee of Oadby and Wigston Borough Council.

At its meeting on 10 March 2022, members expressed their concerns about the proliferation of the use of E-scooters and Mobility scooters on public footpaths without insurance/tax or a driving licence and were of the view that more powerful vehicles of both descriptions are using the footpaths in an unregulated manner, putting pedestrians at risk.

Members are aware of the current trials in relation to the use of E-scooters but would ask that given the increasing number of deaths and injuries being reported in the media urgent steps are taken to regulate there general use.

Yours faithfully

David Gill Monitoring Officer (Head of Law and Democracy)



Customer Service Centre: 40 Bell Street, Wigston, Leicestershire LE18 1AD

Council Offices: Station Road, Wigston, Leicestershire LE18 2DR

Tel: (0116) 288 8961 Fax: (0116) 288 7828





